Suggestions for Court Accompaniment Advocates

Without offering an opinion on the merits of the victim’s case, provide the victim with as much information as possible about the court system.  When in doubt, tell the victim that you do not know the answer to a question rather than giving them incorrect information.

Often, the victim is not concerned about a particular legal aspect of their case.  They are generally more fearful and frustrated by the unfamiliar aspects of the criminal justice system or threats made by the defendant or their family.  If a victim is threatened, they should contact the police to make a report and the District Attorney’s Office immediately.

Postponements or re-sets are a problem in the criminal justice system and the effect can be devastating to a victim.  Regardless of the type of case, cases are given priority according to whether the defendant is in jail or out on bond.  The “jail” cases will be heard first, according to how long the defendant has been in jail.  Then the cases go where the defendant has been out on bond, starting with the oldest and ending with the most recent.  The one exception to this rule is a priority setting as ordered by the judge.  Some courts have a greater backlog than others, which further aggravates the postponement problem. 

 Most prosecutors will work with the victims and witnesses and place them “on-call” so that they will not have to make countless unnecessary trips to the courthouse.  The “on-call” system requires that the individual who has been subpoenaed to testify in court provide the prosecutor with a telephone number where they can be reached once the case is ready to begin.  This system is only effective if the witness honors the promise to remain available by telephone.  Assure the victim that the trial postponements do not mean there is anything “wrong” with the case.

Tell victims about the Victim Waiting Room (Room 20104 in the Harris County Criminal Justice Center).  If the victim is subpoenaed to appear in court and cannot be place on-call, encourage them to ask the prosecutor if they can wait in the Victim Waiting Room, after they have reported to the prosecutor in the courtroom.  The room is furnished with couches, chairs, books, magazines, toys, games, radio, televisions and VCRs, as well as a private bathroom.  It is a safe; secure area in which the victim may wait without the anxiety of standing in the hallway with the defense witnesses.

If the victim has not completed a Victim Impact Statement or a Crime Victim’s Compensation Application, both may be obtained from the Victim Witness Division of the District Attorney’s Office. Bi-lingual assistance is available to those who need help completing the forms.  Since the Crime Victim’s Compensation Applications need to be notarized that can be done through the Victim Witness Division as well.

The victim may contact the Victim Witness Division at any time to learn the current case status, the custody status of the defendant, the bond information and an explanation of the criminal justice system.

